Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jennifer Waters, District III Program Advisor
July 2014 Report

On-Site Assistance –( high schools, AITC)
	Virginia
	


Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
· AgriScience Fair Handbook Revisions Meeting with Jim Craft

· AgriScience Curriculum Review Meeting with Smithers & Wildman

· Women Changing the Face of Agriculture Conference Call

· Illinois Resource Council Conference Call

· FCAE Retreat, East Peoria

· ISBE Assessment Conference Call

Other Activities

· Reviewed and made entries in the teacher and program database website.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
· Wrote article for Annual Report regarding SAEs and worked based education

· Met with new teachers as available to discuss certification and new positions

· Compiled $250 orders for all district programs.

· Developed CPDU forms for Lincoln Electric Welding Workshop.

· Review and update AgriScience Curriculum for MyCaert applications

· Set-up new accounts for new teachers 

· Update Teacher Supply & Demand for 2014

· Assist University of Illinois staff with AgEd 499 participant list
Miles Traveled - 253
Commentary











The calm before the storm that comes with the month of August is the best way to describe July. It seems as though the month is spent planning, setting goals and preparing for the coming year in Agriculture Education and I look forward to the challenge of meeting these goals and working with our teachers. We also faced the challenge this year in District III of having 20 vacancies to fill. While we saw the closing of the Western High School program, we were able to re-start the Brown County program and add four teachers to current Ag Ed Programs as part of multi-teacher departments. We are happy to welcome two certified teachers back to the profession this year, three new graduates and seven provisional teachers for a total of ten teachers coming to the classrooms for the first time this fall. 
